
HB 1144 -- Missouri Life and Health Insurance Guaranty
Association Act 

Sponsor:  Gatschenberger

This bill changes the laws regarding insurance coverage under the
Missouri Life and Health Insurance Guaranty Association Act which
protects policyholders against a breech of contract by impairment
or insolvency of the policy insurer.  The benefits for which the
association can be liable with regard to a member insurer that
was first placed under an order of rehabilitation or under an
order of liquidation if no order of rehabilitation was entered
prior to August 28, 2012, cannot exceed the lesser of the value
of the contractual obligation or with respect to any one life,
regardless of the number of policies or contracts:

(a)  $300,000 in life insurance death benefits, but not more than
$100,000 in net cash surrender and cash withdrawal values;

(b)  $100,000 in health insurance benefits including any net cash
surrender and cash withdrawal values; or

(c)  $100,000 in the present value of annuity benefits including
net cash surrender and cash withdrawal values.

The benefits for which the association can be liable with regard
to a member insurer that was first placed under an order of
rehabilitation or an order of liquidation if no order of
rehabilitation was entered on or after August 28, 2012, cannot
exceed the lessor of the value of the contractual obligation or
with respect to any one life, regardless of the number of
policies or contracts:

(a)  $300,000 in life insurance death benefits, but not more than
$100,000 in net cash surrender and cash withdrawal values; 

(b)  $100,000 in health insurance benefits, excluding disability,
hospital, medical, surgical or major-medical, or long-term care
insurance and any net cash surrender and cash withdrawal values; 

(c)  $300,000 in disability benefits and $300,000 in long-term
care benefits;

(d)  $500,000 in hospital, medical, and surgical or major-medical
benefits;

(e)  $250,000 in the present value of annuity benefits, including
net cash surrender and cash withdrawal values; or

(f)  $250,000 to each payee of a structured settlement annuity



or, if deceased, the beneficiary of the payee including net cash
surrender and cash withdrawal values.

The association cannot be obligated to cover more than:

(1)  $300,000 in benefits with respect to any one life covered by
a policy aggregate liability, except for hospital, medical, and
surgical or major-medical benefits where the total cannot exceed
$500,000 to any one individual; or

(2)  $5 million in benefits for a policy owner of multiple
non-group life insurance policies regardless of the number of
policies and contracts held by the owner.
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